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 5 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 6 

August 4, 2022  7 

By authority of AS 08.01.070(2), and in compliance with the provisions of AS 44.62, Article 6, a scheduled 8 
meeting of the Board of Chiropractic Examiners was held via Videoconference on August 4, 2022. 9 
  10 

Item 1 Call to Order/Roll 11 
 12 
The meeting was called to order by Board Chairman Dr. Brian Larson, at 09:05 a.m.  Members present 13 
were: 14 
 15 

Roll Call 16 
 17 
  Board Members present, constituting a quorum: 18 
 19 
 Brian Larson, Doctor of Chiropractic 20 
 Tim Kanady, Doctor of Chiropractic 21 
 James Morris, Doctor of Chiropractic 22 
  23 
  24 
 25 
 Board Members absent: 26 
 27 
 John Lloyd, Doctor of Chiropractic – excused 28 
 Public Member, Vacant 29 
 30 

Division Staff present were: 31 
 32 

Reid Bowman, Records and Licensing Supervisor 33 
 34 
Present from the Public: 35 

 36 
Debbie Ryan – Alaska Chiropractic Society (ACS) 37 
 38 

Item 2 Review/Approve Agenda 39 
 40 
Dr. Larson directed the board to review the agenda for any additions, revisions or suggestions. 41 
 42 

On a motion duly made by Tim Kanady, seconded by Walter Campbell, and approved 43 
unanimously by a roll call, it was RESOLVED to APPROVE the agenda as written.44 
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Item 3 Ethics Report 45 
 46 
Dr. Larson conducted a roll call of board members asking for anything to report.  There were no violations 47 
to report.  48 
 49 

Item 4 Public Comment 50 
 51 
Public comment was solicited at 9:09 a.m., and none was offered. 52 
 53 

Item 5 Discussion about Continuing Education (CE) Requirements 54 
 55 

Dr. Campbell began a discussion about a concern he had with the board website stating the CE 56 
requirements for the 2020 to 2022 licensing period had been reduced to half the normal amounts.  This 57 
was a statement of the requirements for license renewal as of December 31, 2020 to account for the 58 
difficulty in completing continuing education during the COVID-19 health emergency.  Dr. Campbell stated 59 
the language on the website was easily misinterpreted to mean the current requirements had been 60 
reduced and wanted to discuss how to address licensees who made a good faith effort to complete the CE 61 
needed per the website.   62 
 63 
Records and Licensing Supervisor (RLS) Bowman stated the Division was considering moving the expiration 64 
date for the Chiropractic program permanently to March 31st of even years to spread out the renewal 65 
workload among support staff, and that if this was enacted it would give licensees three more months to 66 
complete the CE required in regulation. 67 
 68 
Dr. Campbell asked RLS Bowman to present the letter submitted by Dr. John Lloyd about the topic, since 69 
he was unable to attend the meeting. 70 
 71 
Ms. Debbie Ryan from the ACS was invited to give her opinion of the topic.  Ms. Ryan stated there was no 72 
misconception about the CE, and affirmed the Division sent an email on behalf of the board listing the 73 
proper requirements on March 16, 2022.  ACS also quoted the requirements in their April newsletter and 74 
each newsletter after that.  These newsletters were sent to all chiropractors and their staff.  The 75 
information was also posted on the ACS website.  Ms. Ryan also stated she had heard no confusion from 76 
any chiropractors or their staff when registering for the ACS convention or through routine 77 
correspondence.  78 
 79 
Dr. Campbell reiterated he felt strongly about not penalizing anyone who misinterpreted the information 80 
and wanted to discuss how to deal with any licensees who did not complete the CE based on the posted 81 
information. RLS Bowman stated there would be the ability for anyone to request a hardship exemption 82 
the board could consider. 83 
 84 
Ms. Ryan stated a permanent extension to March 31, may cause undue burden for practitioners and office 85 
staff.  The change would double the effort required to maintain credentialling for offices as they would 86 
need to submit all documentation twice. 87 
 88 
The board asked the Alaska Chiropractic Society to administer a poll asking licensees how they felt about a 89 
permanent change in expiration date, for consideration at a future meeting scheduled for September 8, 90 
2022, at 9:00 a.m. 91 
 92 

On a motion duly made by Brian Larson, seconded by Walter Campbell, and approved 93 
unanimously by a roll call, it was RESOLVED to convene a meeting on September 8, 2022 94 
to discuss the permanent extension of license dates.95 
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 96 
 97 
 98 
 99 
 100 
 101 
 102 

Item 6 Adjourn 103 
 104 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:19 a.m. 105 
 106 
 107 

Respectfully submitted: 108 
 109 
                                                                                 110 
Reid Bowman, Program Coordinator 111 

 112 
Approved: 113 
 114 
                                                                                             115 
Dr. Brian Larson, Chairperson 116 
Board of Chiropractic Examiners 117 
 118 
Date:                                    119 

 120 
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